

John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Catie Earl, OD

Mugail

Danny J. Payne, OD

PO Box 988 525 West Park Circle N. Wilkesboro, NC 28659 Phone: 336-838-5852 Fax: 336-838-8793

June 12, 2023

John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Danny & Farmers



Dr. Don E. Mills, Jr.
Dr. Christopher Mills
Dr. Charles Sikes
Mills Eye Care
492 Williamson Road
Mooresville, NC 28117

June 12, 2023

John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost

effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Da Este Mille J QO. NC lic # 1135



6/12/2023

John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Emm L. Saur, O.D.



6/12/2023

John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely.

le &

Wilkes Optometric Eye Care Center Dr. Gary C Nash 316 Main Street North Wilkesboro, NC 28659

Tele: (336) 838-4801 * Fax: (336) 838-0938

June 13, 2023

John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Sary C. Nash, OD



Board Certified Ophthalmologists

T. Reginald Williams, MD
James W. Harris, Jr., MD
R. E. (Trey) Ourster, III, MD
Richard I. Chang, MD
Brian C. Adair, MD
Roderick N. Hargrove, MD, FACS
Patrick J. Kelty, MD
Gabriela R. de Boer, MD
Christopher P. Tanzie, MD, PhD
Peter M. Lipscomb, MD
Ryan J. Wise, MD
Joshua G. Paschall, MD
Jennifer Lira, MD

June 13, 2023

Corneal Service Richard I. Chang, MD

Glaucoma Service James W. Harris, Jr., MD Ryan J. Wise, MD

LASIK/Refractive Service R. E. (Trey) Oursler, III, MD

Oculoplastics Service Roderick N. Hargrove, MD

Vitreo Retinal Service T. Reginald Williams, MD Patrick J. Kelty, MD

Surgery Center Post Office Box 3528 Hickory, NC 28603

2424 Century Place SE Hickory, NC 28602 (828) 304-6705

Hickory Office Post Office Box 2588 Hickory, NC 28603

2424 Century PI SE Hickory, NC 28602 (828) 322-2050

Lenoir Office 2060 Hickory Boulevard, SW Lenoir, NC 28645 (828) 726-1100

Lincolnton Office 2311 East Main Street Lincolnton, NC 28092 (704) 732-3796

<u>Boone Office</u> 2640 Hwy 105, Suite 102 Boone, NC 28607 (828) 262-1554 John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Heather H. Day, OD

Heatlu FDayoo



P.O. BOX 1477 306 JEFFERSON AVE. WEST JEFFERSON, N.C. 28694 (336) 246-8863

June 9, 2023

John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely

JOHN O. Ryan Jr. OD



John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Kimberly Z. Hoyle, OD

Optometrist, Advanced Family Eye Care



John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Megan Boughman, OD



John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Michelle Woo, OD. Cluicheller Moo

NC 2504



John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Mike Assell, OD



Rick D. Bartlett, OD

J. Robert Grigsby, OD

T. Keith Boan, OD

Joseph I. Sie, OD

Raphael D. Weeks, OD

Andrew R. Treece, OD

Mark R. Phebus, OD

William M. Sigmon, OD

843 N. Center Street Statesville, NC 28677 (704) 878-2660 www.eyecarestatesville.com

2120 Statesville Blvd. Salisbury, NC 28147 (704) 636-0559 www.eyecaresalisbury.com

1060 Lenoir Rhyne Blvd. Hickory, NC 28602 (828) 328-3900 www.eyecarehickory.com June 12, 2023

John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

1 D. Sw- 9

Bartlett, Grigsby, Boan & Associates, O.D., P.L.L.C.



OAKWOOD VISION SERVICES

305 Third Ave. N.W. • P.O. Box 1967 • Hickory, N.C. 28603-1967 • (704) 322-8052

DR. ROBERT A. BISANAR, Optometrist

June 12, 2023

John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008. Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

and the second property of the second second

Sincerely,

Sisoner O. Din



John E. Young
Chair, Acute Care Services Committee
State Health Coordinating Council
N.C. Department of Health and Human Services
2704 Mail Center Service
Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely.

Sandi Famham, OD



Scott Nishek, OD Matt Motteler, OD, FAAO Stacy Trego, OD Michael Watt, OD

6/13/2023

John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely,

Southish

231 North Generals Blvd. Lincolnton, NC 28092 Phone (204) 735-7101 Fax (704) 735-3919 623 Hwy 16 North
Denver, NC 28037
Phone (704) 483-2203
Fax (704) 483-0130



Rick D. Bartlett, OD

J. Robert Grigsby, OD

T. Keith Boan, OD

Joseph I. Sie, OD

Raphael D. Weeks, OD

Andrew R. Treece, OD

Mark R. Phebus, OD

843 N. Center Street Statesville, NC 28677 (704) 878-2660 www.eyecarestatesville.com

2120 Statesville Blvd. Salisbury, NC 28147 (704) 636-0559 www.eyecaresalisbury.com

1060 Lenoir Rhyne Blvd. Hickory, NC 28602 (828) 328-3900 www.eyecarehickory.com June 9, 2023

John E. Young Chair, Acute Care Services Committee State Health Coordinating Council N.C. Department of Health and Human Services 2704 Mail Center Service Raleigh, NC 27699-2704

Re: Petition for adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in Catawba County in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan

Dear Mr. Young:

I am writing to support the petition submitted by Graystone Eye Surgery Center to include an adjusted need determination for one additional operating room in CatawbaCounty in the 2024 State Medical Facilities Plan (SMFP).

As an optometrist, I currently refer patients to the ophthalmic surgeons at Graystone Ophthalmology Associates, and I fully support the efforts of Graystone to expand the surgical capacity at their ambulatory surgery center. Dedicated outpatient facilities have a history of providing high quality, efficient and cost effective surgical care. As the population of Catawba County and surrounding communities grows and ages, and as employer/insurer incentives and technological advances continue to encourage patients to obtain surgical services in more convenient and less costly outpatient settings, it is evident that there will continue to be a growing demand for ambulatory surgical services in our community.

Since the establishment of its ambulatory surgery center in 2008, Graystone Eye Surgery Center has augmented its reputation for delivering quality and superior patient care. The surgical services that Graystone offers are much needed in this community.

For these reasons, I support Graystone Eye Surgery Center's petition, and encourage you to approve their request.

Sincerely.

Thomas Keith Bean, O.D.